Pamela Varni

From: Pamela Varni

Sent: Monday, February 20, 2017 11:52 AM

To: All Users

Cc: APOC (doa.apocjnu@alaska.gov); 'heather.dalberg@alaska.gov'

Subject: Sanctioning of Charitable Events - Kenai River Classics

Attachments: Kenai River Jr. Classic, Kenai River Classic and Kenai River Women's Cla....pdf

Dear Legislators and Legislative Staff:

Representative Sam Kito, Chair of Legislative Council, has sanctioned the below charitable events:
Kenai River Jr. Classic — August 16, 2017; - Kenai

Kenai River Classic — August 23, 24, and 25, 2017; - Kenai

Kenai River Women’s Classic — September 7, 8 and 9, 2017 - Kenai

Please see the attached information on the events and Representative Kito’s approval. Legislative Council at
their February 3, 2005 meeting, granted the Chair of Legislative Council the ability to sanction charitable events
under AS 24.60.080(a)(2)(B). The Chair would at the next scheduled Legislative Council meeting have the
Council ratify the Chair's approval of the event(s). It will also be posted on the Intranet under Legislative
Council Sanctioned Charitable Events link.

Per AS 24.60.080(a)(2)(B) it allows lobbyists to give tickets to a charitable event to Legislators and legislative
staff. The charity must be a 501(c)(3) corporation and the Legislative Council must give approval in advance of
the gift giving. The value of the ticket counts against the annual limit on lobbyists (§250).

Tickets from persons who are not lobbyists may exceed the $250 gift limit. A disclosure of the value of the
ticket is required within 60 days as well as gifts received at the particular charity event that have a value of $250

or more.
Best regards,

Pam

Pam Varni, Executive Director
Legislative Affairs Agency
State Capitol, Room 3
Juneau, AK 99801-1182
Main line (907) 465-3800
Direct line {907) 465-6622
Cell phone (907) 209-1942



Chairman:

Rep. Sam Kito
State Capitol 403
907-465-4766

Vice Chairman:
Sen. Bert Stedman

House Members:

Rep. Matt Claman

Rep. Bryce Edgmon
Rep. David Guttenberg
Rep. Charisse Millett
Rep. Dan Ortiz

Rep. Louise Stutes
Alternate:

Rep. Harriet Drummond
Rep. David Eastman

Senate Members:
Sen. Lyman Hoffman
Sen. Pete Kelly

Sen. Anna MacKinnon
Sen. Kevin Meyer
Sen. Peter Micciche
Sen. Gary Stevens
Alternate:

Sen. Cathy Giessel

Session & Interim:
State Capitol 403
Juneau, AK 99801
907-465-4766

Committee Aide:
Crystal Koeneman
State Capitol 403
907-465-5050

30™ Alaska State Legislature

Legislative Council Committee

Charitable Events Request
Please Return Form to Crystal.Koeneman@akleg.gov

Date of Request:  February 16, 2017

Organization: Kenai River Sportsfishing Association

Date of Event: August 16 & 23-25, and September 7-9

Name of Event: Kenai River Jr. Classic, Kenai River Classic, and Kenai River Women's Classic

Applicant Name:  Gease Ricky Ex. Director
Last First Title

Tax ID Number: 92014-2688

Description of Event:

See Attached

U TaxID Verified |

\ Council Staff Authorization

Approval to Sanction

2l

Date

Z-11-17

Date

Legislative Council Chair

Ratified by Council

Legislative Council Chair Date

Legislative Council Sanctioned Events

Per AS 24.60.080(a)(2)(B), lobbyists may be allowed to give tickets to a charitable event to Legislators and legislative
staff. The charity must be a 501(c)(3) corporation and the Legislative Council must give its approval in advance of the gift
giving. The value of the ticket counts against the annual limit on lobbyists ($250).



Crystal Koeneman

From: Ricky Gease <Ricky@krsa.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 3:21 PM

To: Rep. Sam Kito

Cc: emulder@gci.net

Subject: KRSA request for Sanctioned Charity Events Approval

February 16, 2017

Dear Representative Sam Kito:

Kenai River Sportfishing Association requests sanctioning by the Alaska Legislative Council for the following
three educational events in 2017:

1. Kenai River Jr. Classic — August 16;

2. Kenai River Classic — August 23, 24, & 25; and

3. Kenai River Women’s Classic — September 7, 8 & 9.

These events are educational opportunities to promote the sustainability of the Kenai River as a world class
fishery and why it is important to care about this resource. Proceeds of these events go to KRSA, a 501 ¢ 3
charitable non-profit organization (Fed Tax Number EIN: 92014-2688).

KRSA then uses these funds for fishery and habitat conservation, research and education programs. KRSA also
uses these funds to support youth programs through many community partnerships, including those with the
JBER, the Boy Scouts, the Girl Scouts, Caring for the Kenai, CPH Safe Kids program and other such groups.

Please contact me at your earliest convenience if there is any other information regarding these events at the
KRSA office — (907)262-8588.



Thank you for your time and consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Ricky Gease

Executive Director

Kenai River Sportfishing Association
224 Kenai Avenue, Suite 102
Soldotna, AK 99669

Office: 907-262-8588

Cell: ~ 907-398-2260



